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Little Villagers Annual General Meeting (AGM)
07th November 2013

Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Jane Yates; George Smith, Rona Broom; Shona Patterson;  Sharon Wilkinson
Apologies:

Morag Dowie; Elaine Mackie; Wendy Walsh
Welcome 

Chair warmly welcomed parents to the meeting.

Chair’s Update
Drew began by updating parents on the recent Care Commission report and advised that the club received 5’s across the board. This is simply excellent and Drew gave thanks to Nikki and her team for gaining these fantastic results. Drew also thanked the management team for their continued contribution in assisting the club to be run in a professional manner. The care commission gave us points to look into and this is being handled by the committee with assistance from Sharon.
An on-going focus is the recent introduction of the government backed breakfast club within the school. This has seen a small reduction in children attending the club and as a result a reduction in hours for the staff. Drew reiterated the difference in the clubs: Little Villagers is a child care club with full supervised staff where children can complete arts and crafts, play outside or use any of the numerous facilities in the club. The school breakfast club do not offer these facilities at all. In conclusion, the committee is proud of the full interaction staff gives the children during Breakfast club and hope that we see an increase in children joining in the coming months.
Treasurer’s update
Jane advised that the year-end accounts have been signed off by the accountant.  As a result the accounts have been uploaded onto OSCR (Organisation of Scottish Charities Regulator) successfully.

The club made a small loss last year which is being compensated by the increase in fees made to customers. Additionally, several large purchases were made last year such as computers, however no such items are required this year and therefore the club should be in a much better position at year end.
Jane made the valid point that we are financially comparable to all clubs in the local area and in the majority of cases, our prices are significantly lower. This is something we are keen to maintain and make every effort to make the club an enjoyable and welcoming place for all children at a structured cost.




After assisting in the running of the club for several years, Morag is stepping down as Secretary of the club. Rona very kindly offered to take up this position; she was then nominated by George and seconded by Jane. We look forward to Rona’s continued contribution to the committee.

Election of Office-Bearers

Chair – Drew has only been in post for 1 year and is happy to remain until next year

Treasurer – Jane has agreed to remain in post until next year

Secretary - After assisting in the running of the club for several years, Morag is stepping down as Secretary of the club. Rona very kindly offered to take up this position; she was then nominated by George and seconded by Jane. We look forward to Rona’s continued contribution to the committee.
New Members Elections
Drew explained that for legal purposes a minimum of 5 people were required for the committee to be able to make decisions. At the moment, there are 8 committee members with one person stepping down soon and therefore new members would be desirable.. Lynda Peel and Diane Robertson both offered their services to the club in this regard, Drew nominated them both and Jane seconded that nomination.
A very warm welcome to them both and we look forward to seeing them at the next committee meeting

After assisting in the running of the club for several years, Morag is stepping down as Secretary of the club. Rona very kindly offered to take up this position; she was then nominated by George and seconded by Jane. We look forward to Rona’s continued contribution to the committee.
AOCB
There was no other business for this meeting
Thanks
Drew thanked parents for coming and supporting the club
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